
Sports Results for Saturday 26 October 2013 
TEAM  OPPONENT RESULTS MAN OF THE MATCH 

Cricket Yr 6A Traditional vs Barker Lost 102 – 159 S. Churchin 

Cricket Yr 6B Traditional vs Barker Lost 101 – 102 L. Pidcock 

Cricket Yr 6C Super 8 vs Trinity Lost 39 – 44 E. McKenzie 

Cricket Yr 5A Traditional vs St Aloysius Lost 62 – 63 N. Barnet-Hepples 

Cricket Yr 5B Super 8 vs St Aloysius Lost 39 – 92 P. Pontifix 

Cricket Yr 4A Traditional vs Grammar St Ives Lost 65 – 90 L. Harmer 

Cricket Yr 4B Super 8 vs Mosman Won 74 – 62 F. Fotaras 

Cricket Yr 3A Super 8 vs BYE    

Cricket Yr 3 Development Squad L. Di Cristo 

      

Softball A vs Coogee Draw 11 – 11 D. Hannah 

Softball B vs Coogee Lost 13 – 15 A. Lawson 

      

Teeball A vs Grammar St Ives Won 26 – 15 G. Evans 

      

Tennis A vs St Patricks Lost 19 – 49 M. Gatis 

Tennis B vs Barker Won 33 – 27 J. Motsos 

Year 3 Tennis Club  A. Saab 

Year 4 Tennis Club  M. Ong 

Year 5 & 6 Tennis Club  J. Purkis 

      

Basketball Yr 5/6A vs Grammar Edgecliff Won 30 – 29 B. Gill 

Basketball Yr 5/6B vs Grammar Edgecliff Won 34 – 29 J. Sumich 

Basketball Yr 5/6C vs Grammar Edgecliff Won 36 – 22 J. Cappello 

Basketball Yr 5/6D vs Grammar Edgecliff Lost 22 – 48 M. Harrison 

Basketball Yr 5/6E vs Grammar Edgecliff Lost 20 – 38 K. Taleb 

Basketball Yr 5/6F vs Grammar Edgecliff Won 18 – 16 S. Latham 

Basketball Yr 5/6G vs Grammar Edgecliff Lost 21 – 27 A. Tamerji 

Basketball Yr 5/6H vs Grammar Edgecliff Lost 12 – 17 T. Ilinkovski 

Basketball Yr 3/4A vs Kings Lost 13 – 41 C. Corcoran 

Basketball Yr 3/4B vs Kings Lost 14 – 23 K. Casey 

Basketball Yr 3/4 Black C vs Redlands Won 32 – 15 J. Lukin 

Basketball Yr 3/4 Black D vs Redlands Lost 9 – 20 H. Colhoun 

Basketball Yr 3/4 White C vs Kings Won 20 – 3 M. Stephen 

Basketball Yr 3/4 White D vs Kings Lost 7 – 14 N. Wandmaker 
      

 



 
Cricket Year 4A Traditional Team Match Report - 26.10.2013 
The 4A’s were set a tough assignment this weekend, facing up against a spirited Grammar side in St Ives. 
Grammar won the toss and elected to bowl, and some tight fielding ensured that runs were hard to come by 
for Wyvern. Quick running between the wickets saw our openers get off the mark, but the run rate remained 
low. Enter Lachlan Harmer, whose patience early on paid dividends, smacking four boundaries in his 8-over 
knock before retiring. Wyvern set Grammar a total of 65 to chase down in 25 overs. 
 
Opening bowler Ridley De Lange took a sharp catch off his own bowling to get Wyvern off to a great start, 
and some very tidy keeping from Stefano Ottavio saw more wickets fall from run-outs. Addison Eastway was 
generating some dangerous swing on the ball, and was unlucky not to have clean bowled Grammar’s middle 
order.  
 
Unfortunately 65 was too slim a target to defend, and Grammar chased down the total. There were plenty of 
positives for Wyvern to take away from this game, though, and I’ve no doubt they’ll bounce back next week! 
Mr Campbell Jensen-Robilliard – Manager 
 
Cricket Year 4B Super 8 Team Match Report – 26.10.13 
With beautiful cricket conditions awaiting at Buchanan the boys arrived ready to play. Mosman would be a 
tough match but we were ready! With luck on our side we won the toss and elected to bat. Some excellent 
running between the wickets and shot selection saw our opening pair of Matt & Dave see off the new ball 
and without losing a wicket. Some fantastic batting from Jaxon Jarvis and Fallon Fotaras followed with ample 
support from the boys up the other end. The boys set up a very competitive total of 74. 
 
With our turn to bowl the mantra was line and length. A few loose overs and Mosman were very much in the 
game. However some incredibly tight bowling from Tom Hirst kept the last pair from Mosman under pressure 
and they were unable to get the runs. Special mention must also go to Fallon Fotaras for his sensational 
bowling effort. All in all a great game from the boys and a well-deserved win! 
Mr Jeremy Burke – Coach 
 
Cricket Year 3 Development Squad Match Report – 26.10.13 
During the summer sport season members of the Year 3 Cricket Development Squad have been training 
hard in anticipation of their first match, coming up in November.  The boys are working on batting, bowling 
and fielding skills.  As some of the boys had never played before, the improvement has been marked.  I 
noticed some increasingly accurate bowling and confident batting at last Friday’s session. Lengthening 
periods of focus in the field have led to some increased skills in this area also.  Development squad offers 
some fast and fun drills and mini games that are hotly contested.   Last Friday’s Man of the Match, Luca Di 
Cristo is typical of the overall enthusiastic participation in all aspects of the squad’s activities. 
Mrs Sharon Lewandowski - Coach   
 
Basketball Year 5/6G Team Match Report – 26.10.13 
A beautiful sunny morning greeted the 5/6G’s as they arrived for the re-match against Sydney Grammar, 
Edgecliff.  After a Wyvern win in the final minutes of our last game, Grammar were keen for a win of their 
own.  
 
Adam and Oscar led the attack for Wyvern, but Grammar defended well and shot 11 in the first half. Trailing 
by 2 points the boys remained confident. Both teams had a high scoring second half with Grammar inching 
ahead late in the match. Wyvern took a lot of shots that unfortunately didn’t materialise into the points they 
needed to win. Grammar won 27 points to 21. 
Mrs Penni Maher - Manager 
 
Basketball Year 5/6H Team Match Report – 26.10.13 
With an early start at our opponent’s home court, the Wyvern players, always enthusiastic, were ready to 
match up with Sydney Grammar for the second time this term.  The first half consisted of their number 65 
taking and placing all of Grammar’s points. Jake, Thomas and Nick played hard and answered these points 
with some of our own. At half time the score was 6 – 7, Grammar’s way. 



In the second half, Grammar’s number 65 elevated the scoring pressure and put on 6 unanswered points 
before we answered with a couple of lay-ups.  With a run of reaching fouls in their key, Grammar surged 
ahead on free throws to win the game 17 points to 12. 
Mrs Penni Maher – Manager 
 
 
Teeball A Team March Report – 26.10.13 
The teeball team had a fantastic match last Saturday the 26th October against Grammar St Ives. They won 
with an impressive score of 29-16. The boys did a fantastic job of playing the game with strategy and 
commitment. They all did an excellent job stealing extra bases when possible and looking to run home if the 
opportunity arose. Quite a few boys hit home runs, which is a tremendous improvement form Term 1. There 
was some excellent fielding from Alex Watson at pitcher, George Evans at first base, Antony Listas at third 
base and Noah Economidis and John Gardener in the out-field. Every boy in the team is to be commended 
on their progress this year. Every boy has increased their understanding of the game strategy and passion 
for teeball. They have greatly improved in their skill and coordination since the beginning of the year. 
Congratulations boys.  
Mrs Emma Clemens – Manager 
 
Tennis Report – 26.10.13 
Each Saturday morning the Wyvern boys have turned up for their early start with great enthusiasm. The Hot 
Shots tennis program has been very enjoyable for both the coaches and the boys, with most boys showing 
great improvement in their movement, their skills, and their general understanding of the game. The boys 
have been given the opportunity to progress through the Red Ball, Orange Ball and Green Ball levels of the 
Hot Shots program. Hot Shots has been designed so players gradually develop their skills and their 
understanding, on smaller courts with low compression balls. The end result is that players will reach full-
court tennis with a better skill-set, and therefore be more able to adapt to the high-bouncing, faster game 
that is full-court tennis. Well done to all boys with special mention to Martin Ong, Sam Roediger and 
Sebastian Vardavas who have shown great skill and concentration in the first weeks of this term. 
Mr Greg Royle – Director of Tennis 
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